Brennan Middle School
Brennan Organization of Parents

June 7, 2016
Officers in attendance:  Lisa Ramos, Laurie Brasil, Mary Morris
Attending:  Karen Saltzman, Melissa Gray, Kerry McLaughlin, Laurie Sarcione
Meeting was called to order at 6:38pm

Principal’s Report:  

Mrs. Saltzman reviewed the following upcoming events:
6/8 Grade 5 Olympic Day-district wide, Sue Fortin is organizing

6/9 incoming Grade 5 to visit

6/9 Grade 5 “Insects at School” visit

6/10 Grade 8 Boston field trip (Duck Tour/Faneuil Hall)

6/13 Grade 7 awards (8:15-9:15), Grade 6 awards (9:30-10:30)

6/13 Grade 8 Field Day

6/14 Grade 5 awards

6/14 Grade 7 Field Day

6/15 Grade 6 Field Day

6/16 Grade 5 field trip to Capron Park

6/17 Last day of school ½ day
Please make sure to check the district wide website for bus pass information
President’s Report:
The floor was turned over to Lisa Ramos.

· No treasurer’s report- will be forth coming.

· Nominations for next year’s treasurers- Deb Lacourse, Laurie Sarcione- were accepted

· The next BOP meeting is September 13, 2016.  Voting will be held then

· Last month’s minutes were accepted.

· Last month’s staff appreciate was a success.

· Instruction packets containing all BOP sponsored events are in development.  This will give volunteers interested the full scope of what is required.  A chairperson for each event will be able to successfully run each event.

· Discussion took place regarding a better communication tool for families.  One suggestion was Google Docs.

· A contact directory was proposed.  It would be by grade level only and only families who want to participate will be included.d

· The fall fundraiser will be Meadowfarms.  It will again conclude with a pig race.

· The Turkey Raffle will be held on November 18, 2016.

Open Discussion:
A new fundraiser was suggested: a cutout (maybe a paw) will be sold for $1 each.  Families will be able to write positive messages to students.  

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, Mary Morris

